

[image: ]




image1.png
From: Accettulla, Mark

Sent: Tuesday, June 7, 2022 6:50 PM

To: Accettulla, Mark <maccettull@pa.gov>

Subject: Tioga Borough Water System Inspection Report

Good evening,

As we discussed today, attached is a copy of the inspection report from Tioga
Borough's public water system. | will forward copies of the results from the water
samples | collected today as soon as they are available from our lab.

For your reference, | have also attached copies of laboratory sample results from water
samples collected by the Authority over the past 5 years. This information can be found
on our “Drinking Water Reporting System” website

here: http://www. drinkingwater state.pa.us/dwrs/HTM/SelectionCriteria.htmi by
searching for the Authority by name or by PWSID number (2590031).

At this point, the Department cannot determine whether anything unusual is going on
with the water based on observations alone. Bubbles were also observed in the
samples collected from the water treatment plant, as well as in the chemical solution
tank containing the soda ash the Authority is permitted to feed for corrosion control. The
bubbles/film could be a result of some sort of foaming agent/surfactant/detergent, a
result of entrained air or other gasses in the water, or a result of applying soda ash to
the water. As we previously discussed, none of the historical water sample results over
the last 5 years have raised any red flags with the Department or violated (exceeded)
any drinking water standards. | did not observe any issues with operation of the water
treatment plant, or any signs of vandalism/trespassing at the treatment plant or water
storage tank.

If any customers are personally concerned about using the water, they could certainly
refrain from using it until more information is available. But if they decide to do that, the
water should not be boiled. Boiling water is only effective against microbial/biological
contaminants in drinking water, and can actually concentrate any chemical
contaminants that may be present.

If you have any questions, please let me know.
Thank you,

Mark Accettulla | Sanitarian Supervisor

Department of Environmental Protection | Safe Drinking Water
Northcentral Regional Office

208 West Third Street, Suite 101 | Williamsport, PA 17701
www.dep.pa.gov




